

GRASMERE PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

Friday 8th July 2022

Dates for your Diary



12th July: Nursery & Reception out to Little Angel Theatre

12th July- New teachers in school

12th July: Year 4 at Holland Park Ecology Centre -Beekeeper Trip

13th July- Year 6 kayaking

14th July- Sports Day

15th July: Year 3 Natural History Museum

15th July- Filming in Year 6

16th July Summer Fair from 12-3pm

Star of the Week!



Week commencing 04/07/2022

| Pavlova class | Jewel and Benjamin |
|-----------------------------|--------------------------|
| Sky Brown class | Archie and Skye |
| Rosen class | Eli and Sonny A. |
| Simone Biles class | Aran and the whole class |
| Rashford Class | Henry V and Lotta |
| Malala class | Jasmine and Maimuna |
| Kadeena Cox class | Natalia and Albert |
| Sir Captain Tom Moore class | Leo and Deshawn |

Message from Neela

Hello everyone,

The week has been very busy for Year 6 who are preparing their end of year show, thank you to all the parents who have come in to help with props, I can see it is all taking shape!

Many of our children took part in the Hackney Music Festival this week, I hope some of you were able to join them and see how well they performed. We also had some enjoyable lego workshops for 3 year groups this week, thank you to FROGS for financing an end of year treat for all of our year groups.

Next week our garden will be out of action for a few days as we have our new canopy built. We are really looking forward to this, it will mean that the garden can be used all year round, and there will be lots more opportunities for outdoor learning.

A letter will be coming out today regarding teaching staff for next year, so please do look out for it.

Have a lovely weekend!

Neela

Nursery - Anna Pavlova class

This week, Pavlova Class have been learning about estimation in Maths. We each grabbed a handful of dinosaurs and guessed how many we had. We used the 10 frames to help us to count.







Reception – Sky Brown class

In reception we have had another great week learning about sequencing and repeating patterns in maths. This has been consolidated by our work in literacy in the 'Going on a bear hunt' where the story framework is repeated for each hurdle they encounter. In PE we have been performing a sequence of actions to create a dance and an exercise routine. In the photo we are practicing for sports day where we will have to perform a sequence of activities with speed and accuracy. Hope to see you there!





Year one - Rosen class

Rosen Class had a very fun afternoon this week with a Lego workshop, we worked together to build towers and bridges and used our expert engineering skills to do so! Thank you to FROGs for their generous donation for an end of year treat for the children!





Year two – Simone Biles class

In Year two we have had a wonderful Lego workshop made possible by the kind contribution by FROGS. We had to make a tower and learnt building techniques to fit pieces together. We then tried to make the longest bridge. The children worked in teams and developed social skills as well as having a really fun and exciting time. Thank you FROGS and all the parents who made this possible for the class.



Year three – Rashford class

Year 3 have nearly finished their science unit on forces, ending with a fantastic investigation of surface friction. This gave us the chance to feel different kinds of friction from surfaces in the playground. We had a lot of fun using our skateboards.







Year four – Malala class

Year 4 felt very lucky to get to take part in a Lego workshop this week. We built towers, made bridges, created new animals. Thank you to FROGs for this wonderful end-of-year treat!





Year five – Kadeena Cox class

We have been working on building cam mechanism toys as part of our DT project this term. Using shoeboxes for the frame, we have fitted a variety of different shape cams - next we need to add sliders and followers!



Year six – Sir Captain Tom Moore

Year 6 have had another full-on week, which they've handled brilliantly! Lots of them visited their secondary schools for transitions days, they went kayaking, and work has continued on the show. Thank you to all of the parents and carers who have worked hard on props and costumes. Not long to go now!



Eid Mubarak Everyone!

Saturday 9th July it is Eid Al-Adha! This Eid is dedicated to Prophet Ibrahim and his daughter. Gather all your decorations and celebrate with your family and friends together. Eid Mubarak and enjoy you weekend!

Tugce and Nada - Year 5

Attendance

| Pavlova | 96.4% |
|-----------------|------------------------|
| Sky | 93.7% |
| Rosen | 95.4% |
| Simone | 90.9% |
| Rashford | 88.4% |
| Malala | 92.5% |
| Kadeena | 99.1% well done Year 5 |
| Sir Captain Tom | 97.9% |
| Whole School | 94.3% |

Call 020 7249 7278 to report your child's absence or late attendance.

Or email: absencehotline@grasmere.hackney.sch.uk